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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE:   November 26, 2024 
 
TO:  Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  David Garcia, Director of Public Works 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving Contract with HDR Construction Control 

Corporation Inc.  for Construction Management and Inspection 
Services for the Dog Bar Road over Bear River Bridge Replacement 
Project Federal No. BRLO 05917-084, County Project No. 224024 for 
$1,127,518.93 plus a 10% contingency of $112,751.89 for a total 
amount not to exceed $1,240,270.82 and authorizing the Chair of the 
Board of Supervisors to Execute the Contract – District II 

  
 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution 
 
FUNDING: This project is funded by the Highway Bridge Program (HBP) funds and is included 
in the proposed FY 2024/25 Road Capital Improvement budget. Funding for this project has been 
programed and obligated by Caltrans. Staff is awaiting the final E76 from the State approving the 
start of construction. A notice to proceed will not be issued without the E76 approval from 
Caltrans.  No budget amendment is necessary, and there is no impact to the General Fund. 
 
BACKGROUND:  Dog Bar Road over the Bear River bridge has been deemed structurally 
deficient by the State of California.  The State has agreed to fund replacement of this structure. 
However, the County does not have the staffing or expertise to provide construction oversite of 
this project.  
 
On October 10, 2023, the County released a Request for Proposals (RFP) for professional 
engineering services for Construction Management and Inspection functions and received one 
proposal from HDR Construction Control Corporation Inc. (HDR). On November 3, 2023, the 
County readvertised and again received only one proposal from HDR for providing construction 
management services and inspection for the Replacement of the Dog Bar Road Bridge.  
 
The County performed an independent cost estimate and determined that the cost proposal from 
HDR was acceptable.  HDR did meet the Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goal of 18%.  
 
It is recommended that the contract be awarded to HDR Construction Control Corporation Inc, at 
the price of $1,127,518.93 plus a 10% contingency of $112,751.89 for a total of $ 1,240,270.82. 
Work is expected to begin in fall/winter of 2024.  
 
 
 

Trisha Tillotson  
Community Development Agency Director 

 

 

 
 

    

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

David Garcia, 
 Director of Public Works 
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Attachments: 
1. Resolution for Approval of Contract with HDR Construction Control Corporation Inc.  for 

Construction Management and Inspection Services for the Dog Bar Road over Bear River 
Bridge Replacement Project Federal No. BRLO 05917-084, County Project No. 224024 for 
$1,127,518.93 plus a 10% contingency of $112,751.89 for a total amount not to exceed 
$1,240,270.82 and authorizing the Chair of the Board of Supervisors to Execute the 
Contract – District II 

2. HDR Cost Proposal  
3. HDR Construction Management and Inspection Services Dog Bar Bridge Contract 

 
Item Initiated by:   Patrick Perkins, Principal Civil Engineer 
Approved by:          David Garcia, Director of Public Works  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 


